
REPORT TO CITY COUNCIL 

 

 

DATE: AUGUST 26, 2009 

 

TO: HONORABLE MAYOR AND MEMBERS OF THE CITY COUNCIL 

 

FROM: GREG RAMIREZ, CITY MANAGER 

 

BY: MIKE KAMINO, DIRECTOR OF PLANNING AND COMMUNITY 

DEVELOPMENT 

 

SUBJECT: APPROVAL OF AGREEMENT BETWEEN CITY AND CONRAD N. 

HILTON FOUNDATION, APPLICANT FOR THE CONRAD N. HILTON 

FOUNDATION HEADQUARTERS PROJECT, FOR RINCON 

CONSULTANTS, INC., TO PROVIDE ENVIRONMENTAL REVIEW 

SERVICES 

 

 

The purpose of this item is to seek City Council approval for an agreement between the City and 
Conrad N. Hilton Foundation, the applicant for the Conrad N. Hilton Foundation Headquarters 
project, for the City to contract with Rincon Consultants, Inc., (Rincon).  Rincon would provide 
environmental review and analysis services, per the California Environmental Quality Act 
(CEQA), to the City for the proposed project at 30440 and 30500 Agoura Road.  
 
The City Council is being asked to consider another agreement, as a separate item, between the 
City and Rincon to conduct the environmental review, which would include analysis of the 
environmental technical studies provided by the applicant, and preparation of a detailed Initial 
Study.  It is likely that an Environmental Impact Report would be required for this project under 
CEQA.  In that case, Rincon would complete that document as well, per that Agreement.  The 
cost of that Agreement is $81,034. 
 
The agreement that is the subject of this report is between the City and the project applicant, 
Conrad N. Hilton Foundation, and addresses how the applicant would reimburse the City for the 
costs of the agreement with Rincon, which is for $81,034, and an additional $16,206.80 to cover 
City staff coordination, document review, and preparation of additional required materials per 
CEQA.  Therefore, the total agreement amount is $97,240.80. 
 
The applicant will be responsible for paying the agreement amount into their trust account. The 
funds would be drawn as needed from this account.  
 
The proposed agreement has been reviewed by the City Attorney and approved as to form.  
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RECOMMENDATION 

 
Staff recommends the City Council approve the attached Consultant Services Agreement with 
Conrad N. Hilton Foundation for a total cost of $97,240.80. 
 
Attachment: Agreement 

 



AGREEMENT FOR PAYMENT OF COSTS 
WITH THE CITY OF AGOURA HILLS 

 
 

NAME OF APPLICANT:    Conrad N. Hilton Foundation 
 
RESPONSIBLE PRINCIPAL OF APPLICANT: Steven M. Hilton 
 
CONSULTANT’S ADDRESS:    10100 Santa Monica Blvd., Ste. 1000 
        Los Angeles, CA  90067-4003 
 
CITY’S ADDRESS:     City of Agoura Hills  
        30001 Ladyface Court 
        Agoura Hills, CA  91301 
        Attention:  City Manager 
 
COMMENCEMENT DATE:    August 26, 2009 
 
TERMINATION DATE:     August 26, 2010 
 
CONSIDERATION:     Not to exceed $97,240.80 
 

 

ADDITIONAL SERVICES (Describe Services, Amount, and Approval): 

_________________________________________________________________________________ 

_________________________________________________________________________________ 

_________________________________________________________________________________ 

_________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Date: _____________     Amount: $_______________    Authorized By: _________________       

              (Not to Exceed 10% of Contract Price)                    City Manager  
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